


 


 


Message from the Mayor

It’s been a busy but relatively disaster-free winter for your village government, and we hope you can say the same about yours.  The most important news is the re-election of George Farenthold , and the election of Alan Ominsky to the Village Board.  Al will replace Lili MacCormick, who has decided that it’s just plain time.  Lili has served the Village since 2008, particularly overseeing the summer recreation program for the village and the children’s playground on Court Street.  Her dedication to these projects, as well as her presence, will be missed on the Board - but with typical generosity Lili has offered to still weed the gardens!

Mike White spent a good part of the winter working on modifications to the Fire Hall that were necessary to meet Homeland Security regulations to limit public access to the truck bays.  The result is that we now have two handicap accessible restrooms, one serving the bays and one serving the meeting hall.  The project to increase efficiency in the village office, fueled by our records management grant, has made great strides and will continue at least through the spring.  We have also begun plans to make the Village Park more visible and accessible, as well as to widen the entrance to the parking lot and beautify the area in front of the post office.  The timetable for this is at the mercy of the DOT and the US Post Office.

There will be several changes to the usual summer in Aurora, besides the fact that it arrived in March.  In an effort to serve a larger percentage of village residents, we are making some changes to the summer swim program.  We are hoping to offer swimming lessons, probably starting at 1pm on Tuesdays and Thursdays for 4 weeks.  We would also like to offer Family Fridays, having the program open until 7pm instead of 5, so that families can swim after work.  If you have any suggestions about these changes, please email me at bonnie_apgar_bennett@yahoo.com.  We have also recently learned that the Aurora Inn dock will be restricted to patrons of the Inn.  Since there is no swimming at the Village Park, this means that there will be no unrestricted public swimming in the center of the Village.

At last month’s meeting the Ledyard Town Board enacted a ban on hydraulic fracturing for the extraction of natural gas to allow time for a study of its effects on the environment.  The Village Board is pleased that they have taken this step and has pledged to help in any way we can.

On behalf of the Village Board and employees, have a great summer.






















Bonnie

Village Code Enforcement

Rental Properties

The Code Enforcement Officer is continuing his inspections of rental properties in the next few months for fire, safety and zoning code compliance.  This is a reminder that a dwelling unit, whether a house or an apartment, may be rented to no more than three unrelated persons (Aurora Zoning Law, sections 201.30 and 201.27).  
Please remember that the majority of the Village is part of the National Historic Register.  Any construction projects, no matter how small, must go through the Village Code Enforcement Officer to ensure proper permits, appropriate Board review, etc.  When in doubt, ASK!  The Code Officer is available in the Village Office Mondays from 4-6pm or by appointment.   
Village Water and Sewer
The Department of Public Works (DPW) employees have encountered difficulties getting into some houses to read the water meters.  If you know you are going to be away during the next water reading period, which is mid-June, please call Kurt Wilmot with your meter reading at 364-5239.  In fact, you may call in your reading during any of the quarterly meter reading periods if it is more convenient for you than returning the postcard or having a visit from the DPW workers.  

When paying your water and sewer bill, please remember to return the payment stub.  Please have the exact amount if paying by cash.  Payment is due by April 30th, 2012.  On May 1st there will be a 10% penalty added.  IF YOUR PAYMENT IS NOT RECEIVED IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE BY NOON ON THURSDAY, MAY 10TH, YOUR BILL WILL BE SENT TO THE COUNTY AND ADDED TO YOUR VILLAGE TAX BILL.  
Leaf and Brush Pick-Up

The DPW team asks that you please bag your leaves for pick-up.  Brush should be cut to four-foot lengths or smaller.  If you have a large amount of brush or lawn debris, Adam will drop off the Village’s trailer for you to fill as you clean up your yard.  Contact Adam at 364-5239.  The DPW will do their best to pick up leaves and brush daily, but sometimes they are called away to perform other duties for the Village.  Your patience is appreciated.
Wells Campus Creeks & Lakefront Cleanup, Aurora: Monday April 23, 2:30-4:30pm
Meet at the outside east door of Zabriskie Hall, Wells College campus. This is an opportunity to get out and pick up trash around campus and to get to know the Campus Greens. Dress for the weather and outdoor work. Garbage bags, gloves, and snacks all provided by Campus Greens! Contact pquinnjacobs@wells.edu. Sponsored by the Campus Greens for Wells College Sustainability Day 2012.

REMINDER 

Burn ban is in effect from March 15 – May 15
There is no burning without a permit!

AVFD NEWS

April 15-21 is NY State Volunteer Firefighter Recruitment Week.  In honor of this event, the Aurora Volunteer Fire Department is hosting an open house/chicken BBQ on Saturday, April 21 from 11-3.  ($4.50/half, $7.00/dinner includes potatoes, beans and a roll. Reservations accepted at secretary@avfd.net or call the firehouse at 364-8590 after 9:00 the morning of the BBQ.  Selling begins at noon.) Meet with our members, tour the firehouse and stay for lunch!  
Also, on Saturday, April 21st, the Wells College Red Cross Club, in conjunction with the fire department, is planning a burn down demonstration on the Wells College Campus (time and location TBA). 

 Interested in joining? We meet the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 at the firehouse.  

Visit our website at www.avfd.net  

Help us help you!
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Village Office Hours





Monday – Clerk and Code Enforcement Officer – 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM





Tuesday – Clerk – 11:00 PM to 2:00 PM		





Thursday – Clerk – 11:00 PM to 2:00 PM	Thursday – Treasurer – 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM





There are no public office hours on Wednesday or Friday.











